
St. Joseph’s Parish Tranmere 
484 Magill Rd 

KENSINGTON GARDENS S.A.  5068 
Telephone:  (08) 8431 6932   

Email:  tranmereparish@bigpond.com 
    Web site: www.stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au  

        

Sunday Mass Times: 
Saturday: 6.30pm 
Sunday:   9.30am 
 

Confession: 
Saturday 6—6.20pm 
 

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesday:   9.15am 
Thursday: 9.15am 
Friday:      9.15am 

Parish Priest 
Fr. Anthoni Adimai 
 

Assistant Priest 
Fr. Michael Odiwa 
 

Assistant Priest 
Fr. Jeevan Gabriel 
 

 
 
 

Deacon 
Dcn Remo Patroni 
 

Parish Co-ordinator  
Stephanie Roach 
 
 

RE Co-ordinator 
Natalie Bampton (Mon) 
 

 
 

Parish Secretaries 
Angela Perilli (Mon/Tue) 
Carol Galbraith (Thurs/Fri) 
 

 
School Principal  
Adrian Grbin 8431 2834 
 

 
Child Protection Office 
Antonella Catania 

 
St. Vincent de Paul 
8112 8700 (Admin) 
1300 729 202 (Assistance - 
9am—1pm) 
 

 
Knights of the Southern Cross 
Michael Boyle 8337 3270 

4th Sunday of Easter  Year B   22 April 2018 
Good Shepherd Sunday 

 
Hymns: 
Entrance:  All People that on earth 
Offertory:   Like a Shepherd 
Communion: The Lord’s my Shepherd 
Recessional: Sing to the Mountains 
 

1st Reading:    Acts 4:8-12 
 

Responsorial Psalm: 
  

 The stone rejected by the builders 
 has become the cornerstone. 
    
 Give thanks to the Lord for he is good, 
 for his love has no end. 
 It is better to take refuge in the Lord 
 than to trust in men: 
 it is better to take refuge in the Lord 
 than to trust in princes. 
     
 I thank you for you have given answer 
 and you are my saviour. 
 The stone which the builders rejected 
 has become the cornerstone. 
 This is the work of the Lord, 
 a marvel in our eyes. 
  
 Blessed in the name of the Lord 
 is he who comes. 
 We bless you from the house of the Lord; 
 I will thank you for you gave given answer 
 and you are my saviour. 
 Give thanks to the Lord for he is good; 
 for his love has no end. 
    

2nd Reading: 1 John 3:1-2 
 

Gospel Acclamation: 
 

Gospel: John 10:11-18 
 

Prayer after Communion: 
Father, eternal shepherd, watch over the flock redeemed 
by the blood of Christ and lead us to the promised land.. 
 
 

Our Parish Community 
 

Every liturgy and every function in our parish is a 
celebration of our cultural diversity and unity. 
 
We only have to look and listen to know that we are 
fortunate to have people from many backgrounds 
take on a variety of roles and functions at St.  
Joseph’s. 
 
We are going to celebrate our good fortune at a  
special Mass on Sunday 29th April at 9.30am and 
we ask that everyone take part in some small way: 
 

• If you wish to say a Prayer of Intercession  in 
your own language please let Paul Halliwell or 
Stephanie know. 

 

• If you wish to speak a part of the Communion 
hymn, again in your home language please 
see Sheila Hoogland in the choir. 

 

• If you can make some ‘finger food’ from your 
own cultural background for morning tea, 
please write your name on the lists on the 
doors. 

 

• If you can wear your cultural or national dress, 
we’d love to see you. 

 

• If you have any more ideas, Paul and  
 Stephanie would love to hear from you. 
 

ANZAC Day 
 

Wednesday 25th April 
 

Mass at 9.15am 
 

St. Joseph’s Tranmere 



Please remember in your prayers  
 

 All those who have died recently    

 
And we remember in our prayers  Crescenzo & 

Angela Laudato, Snjezana Rosko, Mark Pacani, Ted Hogben 
 
We also ask you to pray for the sick in the Parish:  : Fr. Anthony 
Kain, Brian Deegan  Kathleen Quinn, Maureen Green, Victoria Muscat, 
Eileen Ryan, Sam Berry, Barbara Waterman,  Mark Fowler, Maria Can-
nata 
 

This list may be added to during the coming month and will be reviewed 
on the last Friday in  the  month 

Rosters for:  28/29 April 2018— 5th Sunday of Easter 
 

    Comm/Reader Min of Communion 
6:30pm   Paula Ciancio  Scott Marsh 
  Fil Ciancio  Bev Eichner 
 

9:30am  Bridgette Barrett Pia Beltrame, Anne Dudzinski 
  Aloysius Achusiogu Roger Worth, Shane Brady 
  Cheneye Achusiogu Alan Tyson 
 
Children’s Liturgy :    No Children’s Liturgy 
 
Count Team No: 8 Lino & Pia Beltrame, Stephanie Roach 
   Anne Dudzinski 
    

Altar:   Doreen Ryan & Chris Holmes 
 

Liturgy:   Stephanie 
 

ALL THOSE WHO VOLUNTEERED PLEASE ARRIVE AT LEAST  
15 MINUTES BEFORE THE START TIME AND REPORT TO THE  

COMMENTATOR FOR THAT MASS. 

Today is the World Day of Vocations.  
Pope Francis tells us:  
 We will never discover the special, personal calling that 
God has in mind for us if we remain enclosed in ourselves, 
in our usual way of doing things… We could lose the 
chance to dream big and to play our part in the unique and 
original story that God wants to write with us. 
 God calls young people from our local communities 
to serve as priests and consecrated religious.  We all 
have a role to play in helping young people to ‘dream 
big’ and hear this call.  What can I do to foster voca-
tions from this community?  

From the Diocesan Newsletter: 
 

Marian Procession volunteering 
The annual Marian Procession is being held on Sun-
day May 20 at Pilgrim Peace Park (South Parklands) 
at 2pm. The Archdiocese Events Office is currently 
seeking volunteers to support on the day in a range 
of roles. If you are available and willing to help, 
please contact events@adelaide.catholic.org.au or 
8210 8220.  
 

Pentecost Vigil for young people 
The Pentecost Vigil will be held on Saturday 19 May 
at Our Lady Queen of Angels in Thebarton. 
The Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults and 
the Cathedral Parish invite young people ages 16 to 
30 to the Pentecost Vigil. This is an opportunity for 
young people across the Archdiocese to come to-
gether and celebrate the birthday of the Church as 
one big community. The event will feature a concert 
from Steve Angrisano, a fan favourite from multiple 
World Youth Days and Australian Catholic Youth 
Festivals. Come along and enjoy an evening of live 
music, inspiring testimonies, delicious food and the 
Pentecost Vigil Mass. More info can be found at 

www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au.  
 

Diocesan Youth Cross design contest 
During the Year of Youth, the Catholic Office for 
Youth and Young Adults is inviting young people to 
submit designs for a Diocesan Youth Cross. Submis-
sions are to be emailed to Peter Bierer 
(peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au) by June 1. A pan-
el will choose the winning designs and the winners 
will then work with a professional artist who will 
create the Youth Cross in time for World Youth Day 
2019. More information on the Diocesan Youth Cross 
can be found at http://

www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/year-of-youth/.  
 

ANZAC Day Eve Mass 
 

Each year we celebrate ANZAC Day with a Vigil 
Mass. Please join us in the Cathedral on Tuesday 
April 24 at 5.45pm followed by a procession to War 
Memorial on North Terrace for a Youth Vigil.  
For more information, please contact Archdiocesan 
Events, events@adelaide.catholic.org.au or 8210 8220 

May—Month of the Rosary 
 

Parishioners are invited to 
host the statue of Mary in 

their homes and prayer the 
rosary with family and other 

parishioners during May. 
 

Evenings at 7.00pm 
 

Please either contact the  
parish office or write your 

name and preferred dates on 
the sheets on the eastern 

door. 
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